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GLASTONBURY BOARD OF FINANCE 

SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES 

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 6, 2024 

 

The Glastonbury Board of Finance, along with Finance Director, Keri Rowley, and Town 

Manager, Jonathan Luiz, held a special meeting at 6:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers of Town 

Hall at 2155 Main Street with an option for Zoom video conferencing. The video was broadcast 

in real time and via a live video stream. 

 

Roll Call 

 

 Members 

Mr. Constantine “Gus” Constantine, Chairman  

Mr. Jared Soper, Vice Chairman  

Mr. James Zeller  

Mr. Robert Lynn {participated via Zoom video conferencing} 

Ms. Susan Karp  

Mr. Kevin Graff  

 

1. Public Hearing – Town Operations, Debt and Transfer, Education, and Revenues and 

Transfers Fiscal Year 2024-2025 
 

William Marut of 264 Carriage Drive, asked to honor the library’s request for additional 

funding for one full-time and two part-time positions. The Maker Space cannot operate on the 

weekends because it lacks staffing. From the Library Director, he has received a spreadsheet 

which lists the library staffing numbers for 12 different towns. Glastonbury ranks next-to-last in 

full-time employees per capita. He asked to give weight to the fact that the benefits of these 

budget dollars will be available to everybody, as well as future stakeholders.  

 

2. Adjournment 

Motion by: Mr. Zeller       Seconded by: Mr. Soper 

 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Glastonbury Board of Finance hereby adjourns at 6:06 p.m. 

Result: Motion passed unanimously {6-0-0}. 
  

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Lilly Torosyan 

Lilly Torosyan  

Recording Clerk 

 

For anyone seeking more information about this meeting, a video on demand is available at 

www.glastonbury-ct.gov/video. Click link to access the ‘Town’s Video OnDemand platform.’ 

http://www.glastonbury-ct.gov/video

